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December 14, 2015 
 

SENT VIA EMAIL TO:  22056-84160268@REQUEST.MUCKROCK.COM  
 
Joe Wertz 
MuckRock 
DEPT MR 22056 
PO Box 55819 
Boston, MA 02205-5819 
 
Re:  FEMA 2016-FEFO-00190 
 
Dear Mr. Wertz: 
 
This is the final response to your October 26, 2015, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS)/Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA).  Your 
request was referred to our office on October 29, 2015.  You sought copy of any memos, reports, 
studies, analyses, maps, presentations, correspondence or other records concerning earthquakes near the 
oil storage facility in Cushing, Oklahoma.  The time frame for this request encompasses November 1, 
2011 up to and including the date that this request is officially processed. 
 
We conducted a comprehensive search of files within FEMA’s Region VI (R6) for records that would be 
responsive to your request.  We were unable to locate or identify any responsive records.  

While an adequate search was conducted, you have the right to appeal this determination that no records 
exist within FEMA that would be responsive to your request.  Should you wish to do so, you must send 
your appeal and a copy of this letter within 60 days of the date of this letter to the subsequent address:  
Records Management Division (FOIA Appeals), FEMA, 500 C. Street, S.W. Mail Stop 3172, 
Washington, DC, 20472-3172, following the procedures outlined in the DHS FOIA regulations at 6 
C.F.R. § 5.9.  Your envelope and letter should be marked “FOIA Appeal.”  Copies of the FOIA and 
DHS regulations are available at www.dhs.gov/foia. 

Provisions of the FOIA allow us to recover part of the cost of complying with your request.  In this 
instance, because the cost is below the $14 minimum, there is no charge.  6 C.F.R. § 5.11(d)(4). 
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss this matter, please contact this office at (202) 646-
3323 or electronically at FEMA-FOIA@dhs.gov and please refer to this FOIA request FEMA 2016-
FEFO-00190. 
      Sincerely, 

  
 Monique R. Booker-Kasper  
 RMD Admin Action Team Lead  
 Records Management Division 

Mission Support  
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